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Our ref.:
WA/O/SEACAMP

Joint WMO-IOC Circular Letter JCOMM No. 01-8
GENEVA, 3 September 2002

Subject:
Buoy data in support of the SEACAMP Project

Action required:
1.
To take action to obtain the release and distribution of relevant buoy data in support of the SEACAMP Project


2.
To inform the WMO and/or IOC Secretariats of the potential availability of such data and of actions taken 

To:
Permanent Representatives of Members of WMO (limited distribution)


IOC Member States (action addressees) (limited distribution)

Dear Sir/Madam,

You will recall that a joint WMO/IOC Project entitled South-East Asian Centre for Atmospheric and Marine Prediction (SEACAMP) has been under development now for some years. This project has been formally accepted as an ASEAN Project by the Sub-Committee on Meteorology and Geophysics (SCMG), with primary responsibility for its further development now resting with the ASEAN Secretariat and the Meteorological Service, Singapore. At its 23rd session (Jakarta, August 2000), SCMG reviewed the status of the project and made a number of decisions and recommendations regarding its further development. In addition, SCMG “….agreed that efforts should be made to access data from buoys that had been deployed by other projects such as SEAWATCH, and requested the WMO and ASEAN Secretariat to approach the relevant countries and agencies to make this possible.” (See paragraph 22 of the final report of SCMG-23.)

Clearly, observational data from such data buoys, in particular the meteorological and physical oceanographic variables, would be of considerable value to both meteorological and oceanographic agencies in the region, whether delivered in real time or delayed mode, in support of operational services and regional climate studies. They would thus also directly support the objectives and purposes of the SEACAMP Project.

We therefore would like to take this opportunity to request you:

(i) Where possible, to take steps at the national level to obtain the release of relevant data from ocean data buoys deployed under various national and regional projects, and to ensure their distribution, on the GTS of WMO or by other means, to other interested meteorological and oceanographic agencies in the region;

(ii) To inform the WMO and/or IOC Secretariats of the potential availability of such data, and of a contact point in the agency or institution concerned, so that they might also be approached by the Secretariats on this same issue, if this appears more appropriate.

We look forward to your response on this matter, and to a successful implementation of the SEACAMP Project.

Yours faithfully,

(M. Jarraud)

(P. Bernal)

for the Secretary-General of WMO

Executive Secretary, IOC

cc:
Chairman, ASEAN Sub-Committee on Meteorology and Geophysics
)  (for information)
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